Heathrigg Nursery School Newsletter.
[image: image1.wmf]
2013

STAFF NEWS.
We would like to welcome Mrs Adamson as our new Interim Headteacher.  Mrs Adamson will also be Headteacher of Slamannan Primary and Limerigg Primary.   Mrs Ramsay, Principal Teacher will continue to be in the nursery on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday of each week.  Miss Hannon, nursery teacher will be in the nursery on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  She will be focusing on numeracy and literacy with the children in the Sunbeam room.

The rest of the staff team will remain as it was at the end of the last term.
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ACTIVITY AND LUNCH MONEY

All children pay £2.00 Activity Money to the nursery each week – this covers snacks, equipment, birthdays, parties, entertainment, etc. 

Lunches are in addition to this and are charged at £1.60 each day.  We would ask that all Activity and Lunch money is paid on the first day your child attends.

SAFETY NOTICE

Can we please remind you that the car park is for Staff only.  We ask that parents park at the Community Centre over the road or if you park on the street ensure that children are brought out onto the pavement.

We ask that you and your children do not walk across the Staff Car Park.  Staff are frequently in and out of the car park at various times throughout the day and we have daily deliveries which are a hazard to small children and their parents.

OUTDOOR PLAY

[image: image2.wmf]As we strive to be outdoors every day can we ask that children are dressed appropriately for the weather, e.g. suitable jacket, gloves and scarves for the cold days and sun hats, capped sleeved T-shirt and wearing sun cream on warm days.  
Can you also ensure your child has soft shoes to change into in nursery and that you try to avoid sending them in lace up outdoor shoes? We encourage children to change their own shoes as part of preparing for school so therefore velcro fasteners are preferable.
TOYS FROM HOME / CHILD’S TRAYS
Can we please ask that your child does not bring toys in every day as we have nowhere to store them?  Children were previously asked to bring something in only on a Friday, if they wanted to, and then it has to be of a size to fit into their tray.

Please make sure that you check your child’s tray every day.  This is where we put important letters, your child’s art work and their stamp card (Sunbeam Room only) – it gives your child the opportunity to show you what they are doing at the nursery.

FUN WEEK.
As some of you will be aware the staff made a few changes to the end of term fun week.  Children had the opportunity to take part in a range of special events on days they normally attended nursery with all children and parents being invited to join us for the bouncy castle & barbeque day on the Wednesday.  The fun week was well supported by parents and the staff felt that it was very successful.  We would really like to know what the parents and children felt about it.  If your child participated in the fun week we would be very grateful if you could complete the comments sheet attached and place it in the collection box in the main corridor.  Your comments are very important and allow us to make changes which will help make future events successful.
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LEARNING JOURNEY’S
Last year staff undertook training on the use of Learning Journeys to record children’s progression in their learning and their achievements.  During the coming year they will have the opportunity to update their knowledge through continued training.   Learning Journeys are available for parents and children to view whenever they wish, and we would encourage you to do so. If you have any questions about Learning Journeys please speak to a member of staff who will be happy to help.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

27th September 2013-Sponsored obstacle course. We plan to use any moneys raised through this event to purchase a new Coomber for the children. 
Children will be issued with a sponsor form in due course and you will be provided with further details of the event by letter as soon as they are confirmed.  
2nd October 2013 – Rag Bag collection.

Bags will be distributed before this date, can they please be returned for 9am on that day. Thanks.

30th October 2013 – Photographer will visit the nursery to take the children’s photographs.
October 2013- The Big Groove (Date to be confirmed)

The Big Groove is a drumming workshop for children.  They visited the nursery last year and proved to be very popular with the children so it was decided to arrange a visit again in October.  We will let you know as soon as possible the exact date for this fantastic workshop.
HEATHRIGG NURSERY SCHOOL

HOLIDAY DATES

Monday 9th September 2013 – Entire nursery closed for Public    Holiday

Monday 14th  October 2013 to Friday 18th October 2013 – October Holiday week – closed to term time children.
Monday 21st October 2013 – Entire nursery closed for staff development.
Friday 20th  December 2013 – Xmas Holidays - Nursery closes for term time children – only morning children should attend on this day.  (All term time children should return as of Monday 6th January 2014)

Tuesday 24th  December 2013 – Xmas Holidays – Last day for extended day children.  (Nursery re-opens to children on extended day placements only, as of Friday 3rd January 2013)
Thursday 13th February 2014 - Entire nursery closed for staff development.
Friday 14th and Monday 17th February - Nursery closed for term time children. Extended day children still attend.

Friday 4th April 2014 - Easter Holidays - Nursery closes for term time children (All term time children should return as of Tuesday 22nd April 2014).
Friday 18th and Monday 21st April 2014 - Entire nursery closed for Public Holiday.
Friday 2nd May 2014 - Entire nursery closed for staff development.

Monday 5th May 2014 - Entire nursery closed for Public Holiday.

Friday 27th June 2014 – Last day for term time children.
Regards,

P. Adamson                         Susan Maxwell

Headteacher                     Depute Manager

